
 
 

 
 

 
     

            
 

 
                          
 

                                                          
 

 
 

 
  

   
 

  
  

 
        

      
     

   
 
       

   
 

   
   

     
      

   
   

   
   

 
 
         

  
   

  
 

 
      

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

SAVANNAH DISTRICT 
100 WEST OGLETHORPE AVENUE 

SAVANNAH, GEORGIA 31401 

October 5, 2022 
Regulatory Division 
SAS-2000-05090 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Savannah District/State of Georgia
Re-issuance of Regional Permit 90 

Private Non-Commercial Recreational Ponds 
Within the Geographic Limits of Georgia 

Savannah District/State of Georgia 

The Savannah District, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), by means of this 
notice, hereby announces a proposal to re-issue Department of the Army Regional 
Permit 90 (RP 90) pursuant to Section 404 of the Clean Water Act (33 USC 1344), for a 
period of five years.  

Scope: The scope of RP 90 includes only those activities which are considered to be 
minor in nature and cause only minimal individual and cumulative impacts.  Areas 
eligible for RP 90 are those non-tidal waters of the United States located within the 
State of Georgia. All proposals would have to be consistent with the guidelines and 
limitations set forth in the conditions of the RP. 

Description of Activities Proposed for Authorization: RP 90 would authorize the 
discharge of dredge and/or fill material, incidental to the construction of recreational 
ponds, with less than five acres in surface area, in non-tidal waters of the United States, 
in the State of Georgia.  To qualify for authorization under RP 90 a proposed pond must 
impact less than two acres of wetland and/or ephemeral stream; and less than 500 
linear feet of intermittent and/or perennial stream. 

Other Authorizations: Any jurisdictional activity not authorized by this RP, or that 
would exceed the limitations of the RP, would require project specific authorization from 
the Corps in the form of an IP. The District Commander may also require an IP on a 
case-by-case basis if it is determined that authorization under the RP, for a specific 
project would be contrary to the public interest. 

A copy of the current version of RP 90 is available at 
https://www.sas.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/Permitting/General-
Permits/Regional-General-Permits/. 

https://www.sas.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/Permitting/General


 
 

       
     

    
       

   
 
 

Activities authorized by this RP are also subject to additional regulation by other laws 
which may be administered through officials of other local, State, or Federal agencies 

If you have any further questions concerning this matter, please contact 
Mr. Terry Kobs, Project Manager, Coastal Branch at 229-430-8567. 
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